
May 26, 2015 Marylhurst Neighborhood Association Minutes 

Meeting called to order at 7:05 PM. Ten members including Pres. Oakes, Vice President Cummings, 

Treasurer Wilson and two guests present. Quorum of eight is met.  

1. April 28, 2015 minutes revised and approved unanimously. 

2. Treasurer reported  unchanged balance of $5140.41 

3. Pres. Oakes reported that NAP group will work on Muni Chapter 2 language regarding NAs .  

4. Labyrinth clean up- MNA member Bev Burk reported approx. 20 MNA volunteers took care of 

the labyrinth on Take Care of West Linn Day. Future weeding days, asking for city support and 

providing a bucket and tools for those who would like to weed while meditating was discussed. 

5. Arch Bridge- Angela Dreher said she represents a group of citizens interested in the Arch Bridge 

planning process.  Ms. Dreher presented information about the recently nationally recognized 

Willamette Falls Heritage Area, photos of the former Inn and maps of the proposed Arch Bridge 

Plan. Ms. Dreher asked MNA members to write ideas for planning the area to submit to the city.   

6. Neighborhood Association Social-Pres. Oakes asked for ideas for social this year. Ms Cummings 

suggested an idea to invite artisans, hobbyists and home based businesspersons to display their 

work at a neighborhood social this year at Robinwood Station in the fall. Ms. Burke moved and 

Mr. Wilson seconded to send invitations and spend up to $400 on food and supplies at a 

Neighborhood Social at the Robinwood Station on a Saturday in September or October.  Motion 

approved unanimously. Teresa Olsen offered to look into ice cream and report back. 

7. Announcements- Town Hall meetings at City Hall: Councilors Russell Axelrod and Jenni Tan May 

30th, Councilors Brenda Perry and Thomas Frank June 9th. Farmers Market in old Willamette will 

run May 31-Sept 13. West Linn Ready -Emergency Preparedness workshop will be June 7th @ 

7:00 at the WL Police station. 

8. Ms. Cummings motion and Mr. Wilson’s second to authorize Ms.Burke to inquire about options/ 

process to place a park bench near the labyrinth approved unanimously approved. 

  Meeting adjourned at 8:15 PM.  The next MNA meeting will be June 23, 2015.  

Minutes submitted by Teri Cummings, MNA Secretary  


